
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN 

September 20, 2004 
 
 
 The Board of Mayor and Aldermen for the City of Dyersburg met in regular session 

on Monday night, September 20, 2004 in the Municipal Courtroom at 7:00 p.m. 

 Mayor Revell presided with all Aldermen present except Alderman McCright. 

 The meeting opened with the “Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag” followed by prayer by 

Alderman Moody. 

 Minutes of the September 7, 2004 meeting were approved as submitted. 

 

PUBLIC HEARING SET 

 Two public hearings were set for October 18, 2004.  On a motion by Aldermen Dean 

and Dudley, a public hearing was set for a rezoning from R-2 to P-B at intersection of St. 

John Avenue and Fort Hudson Road.  On a motion by Aldermen Kirk and Guthrie, a 

public hearing was set for a rezoning from P-B to B-1 for the northeast corner of St. John 

Avenue at Pioneer Road. 

 

BIDS 

 The following bid was submitted for approval: 

 Dept. – Golf Course 
 Item – (8) Used Golf Carts 
 Purpose – Replace golf carts in poor condition 
 Budgeted – Yes, $16,000 
 Notification – State Gazette, Direct to 3 vendors 
 Bids - L&S Golf Cars  No Response 
  Bob Ladd, Inc.  No Bid 
  Speedway Sales  $15,776.00 
 
 Recommend bid be awarded to Speedway Sales, Truman, AR, $15,776.00. 
 
 Motion by Aldermen Dean and Lee. 
 
 

LANDFILL 

 Public Works Director Freddie Krapf reported on Saturday dumping at the landfill.  

On a motion by Aldermen Dudley and Lee, the Board set landfill hours Monday through 

Friday with opening on the first Saturday of each month and with two free residential 

permit dumps per month. 

 

CEMETERY 

 Mr. Krapf introduced the new Cemetery Supervisor George McCaig who was 

appointed upon the resignation of Mr. Nelson Butler. 

 

MISC. 

Alderman Kirk reported that the repair cost to sewer and street at Lake Road and Pennell 
Lane was $53,483.00. 



 
Alderman Guthrie appealed to citizens to help keep the City clean by picking up and 
mowing areas around them.  Mr. Krapf explained that he had a full time man who worked 
on cleanup and 94 letters were sent out last month. 
 
Alderman Dudley requested litter clean up for Upper Finley Road. 
 
Aldermen Dean inquired about bypass median paving and was informed that TDOT had 
not let the contract yet. 
 
Alderman Moody requested that the City Attorney render an opinion on what hours and 
days the Gun Club can operate. 
 
Alderman Norman inquired about progress in hiring a new City Court Clerk. 
 
 
 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:19 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
      __________________________________________ 
       Bill Revell, Mayor 
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